Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes

April 3, 2017

Memorial Hall

4:30 pm
Call to Order: Chairman Judd called the meeting to order at 4:30 pm.  Others present included: Andrew Baker, Robert Manners, Town Administrator, Terry Narkewicz and Finance Committee Members: Leo Ojala, John Payne, and Kristian Whitsett.

4:30 pm Mark Shippee, Highway Superintendent RE: Capital Requests – After having an opportunity to speak with various vendors, Mark was invited back to revisit his capital requests for fiscal year 2019.  During the discussion, the following changes were presented:

Original Request




Revised Request
Over the Guardrail Mower

$40,000
Sickle Bar Mower

       $ 8,000

One Ton Dump Truck w/ Plow
$42,000
One Ton Dump Truck w/ Plow     $63,000

¾ Ton Pickup w/ Plow

$47,000
¾ Ton Pickup w/ Plow
       $55,000

The changes presented represent an overall $3,000 reduction in capital spending.  Rather than trade-in the town’s vehicles, Mark feels that he will receive more money by advertising them thru an auction or bid service.  Prices reflected in the revised request are based on 2017.
In addition to the above mentioned changes, Mark is seeking authorization to spend $200,000 in Chapter 90 funds for the purchase of a new Dump Truck to replace the town’s 2001 vehicle.

Members of the Selectboard and Finance Committee were supportive of the revisions.  Mark indicated that in subsequent years, he will be seeking approximately $190,000 for a new bucket loader and $130,000 to replace the Backhoe.

Sweetheart Realty, LLC RE: TIF Proposal – following the Board’s last meeting with property owner, Joseph Rae and his Attorney Kevin Parsons (via telephone), it was agreed that the applicant would prefer a short-term, front-loaded proposal providing the most relief in the first few years.  For purpose of discussion, Attorney Parsons, Finance Committee member, John Payne, and Selectboard member, Joe Judd created counter proposals ranging from five to seven years in length and providing varying degrees of relief over the term of each agreement ($33,880 to $39,900).  After reviewing the merits of each scenario, Bob suggested a five-year proposal beginning in fiscal year 2020, exempting the following percentages of tax relief:
Year 1

100%




Year 2

  90%



Year 3

  80%



Year 4

  60%



Year 5

  50%

Based on the projected assessed value of the building once completed, the applicant would receive approximately $38,437 in tax relief (numbers will be verified by the Board of Assessors prior to town meeting).

Before taking a final vote, Finance Committee member, Kristian Whitsett pointed out that the proposed terms of the Sweetheart Realty, LLC agreement differ greatly from the framework proposed in the Finance Committee’s TIF Policy guidelines.  Andrew agreed that the guidelines will serve as valuable tool when establishing the framework for future TIF’s however, the qualifying criteria should be based more on the quality of jobs and the type of business.
John Payne believes that the guidelines once adopted, will place the town in a much stronger position for negotiating if they are used to establish the framework.

Andrew presented a motion to accept Bob’s recommendation.  Bob seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.

Moratorium on Future Tax Increment Financing Proposals – acting on a recommendation presented by Chairman, Judd; Andrew presented a motion to enact a moratorium on all TIF’s until the Selectboard has adopted the Finance Committee’s proposed guidelines and has appointed a TIF Review Committee.  Bob seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.  The Board would like to have a Committee in place when appointments are made in July.

Review of Annual Town Meeting Warrant and FY’18 Budget Overview – Members of the Selectboard and Finance Committee reviewed the annual town meeting warrant and the overall financial position of the town should all articles successfully pass.  Aside from the monetary changes made earlier in the meeting relevant to Highway capital expenditure, the only other suggested revision was to reduce the Arms Library Capital request from $50,000 to $25,000.  Arms Library Trustees will be notified of the reduction in the event they wish to appeal the Board’s decision.
Finance Committee RE: Future Role – Chairman Leo Ojala indicated that members of the Finance Committee would like to develop a web page in order to keep voters informed of financial matters.  He suggested creating graphs to illustrate previous five year trends and forecast future five-year trends.  They would also like to become more involved with Capital Planning

Full-Time Patrolman Position – The town advertised for the position of full-time Patrolman in mid-January.  As a result, ten applications were received.  Chairman Judd, Interim Police Chief Bardwell, and Town Administrator, Terry Narkewicz interviewed the four most qualified candidates; three of which are currently part-time officers for Shelburne.   After careful consideration of each candidate, Interim Police Chief Bardwell recommended that the Board offer the position to Kurt Wilkins.  Officer Wilkins has served the Town as a part-time office since 2012.  He is full-time Academy trained and holds a bachelors’ degree in Criminal Justice.  Chief Bardwell is confident that Officer Wilkins is a good fit for Shelburne and would like to offer him a starting wage of $22.50 per hour.  Andrew, unfamiliar with Officer Wilkins suggested that in the future, Board members be invited to participate in the interview process so that they may become familiar with the candidates.  Former Selectboard member John Payne was present for the discussion spoke highly of Officer Wilkins.  Bob viewed the hire as more of an internal process being that the officer already works for Shelburne.  He indicated that he was supportive of the recommendation and presented a motion authorizing Chief Bardwell to offer Officer Wilkins the fulltime Patrolman position at an hourly rate of $22.50.  The motion was seconded by Andrew.  The motion passed unanimously.
Adjournment: Andrew presented a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:40 pm.  Bob seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Terry Narkewicz

Town Administrator

